
NOTICE OF INTENT TO APPLY FOR FEDERAL ASSISTANCE 
 
This is a notice of intent of the Brevard County Board of County Commissioners to apply for Federal 
assistance under the 5307/5339 funds of the Federal Transit Administration.  The following Programs 
of Projects is consistent with the approved Transportation Improvement Program of the Space Coast 
Transportation Planning Organization. 
 
FY-23 Capital Projects: 
 

Buy One 35-foot Bus for Replacement $850,000 
Security - Cameras $75,000 
ADP Hardware $75,000 
ADP Software $300,000 
Mobile Farebox Equipment $944,463 
Security Equipment $100,000 
Rehab/Renov Admin. $500,000 
Support Equipment $15,000 
Lease Support Equipment $10,000 
Radio/Comm Equipment  $85,000 
Rehab/Renov Radios $35,000 
Capital Cost of 3rd Party Contracting $75,000 
Preventative Maintenance $3,600,000 
Training $10,000 
Bus Signage/Maps $175,000 
Bus Shelters $250,000 
50% Federal Share Operating $1,600,000 
TOTAL CAPITAL $8,699,463 

 
 
 
 
The Brevard County Board of County Commissioners will approve the request to submit a grant 
application to fund the above Program of Projects to the Federal Transit Administration at their May               
23, 2023 meeting.  If any citizen has a comment on the above projects or wishes to request that a 
public hearing be held on this program or would like to receive this Program of Projects, they can 
write to or visit: Space Coast Area Transit Director, 401 South Varr Avenue, Cocoa, FL 32922.  This is 
the draft Program of Projects and if no comments are received and the Board of County 
Commissioners makes no changes, the draft Program of Projects will stand as the final Program of 
Projects. 
 
By: Terry Jordan, Director 
Space Coast Area Transit 
Brevard County Board of County Commissioners 


